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St. James CCW had our May closing social and will resume monthly meetings in September.
During our summer hiatus CCW officers will continue to meet monthly to develop next years
programming.

March: St. James CCW and Northern Deanery hosted half-day women’s Lenten retreat.
65 women in attendance.

CCW is working with the Knights (KoC) to start pickleball court rentals in the parish
gymnasium and an income source for our parish and Father David. In the exploratory
stages.

Our CCW Board of Directors has grown to include two new members. JoAnn Irving and
Patrice Mingo have joined or agreed to join the board for the upcoming year.

Hosting a parish and community-wide yard sale June 10 as a fundraiser.

Some CCW members hosted Father Barraga, from mission in Africa during his visit to
Utah. Father Barraga spoke to CCW at monthly meeting about his mission and the needs
of the mission on behalf of the children.

Our St. James CCW Affiliate was awarded “Affiliate of the Year” for our performance in
our first year of formation.



